
Faculty Senate Retreat Minutes 
May 15, 2022 
Agenda 
 

I. Business Meeting 
1. Approval of minutes from April meeting 
2. Commemoration of Lydia Fecteau’s Service to Stockton 
3. Presidential Task Force on Gender Based Violence Presentation Update 
4. 4 +1 concentration proposals for AFRI, HIST and SOAN ( 2nd Reading/Vote) 
5.



2. Minutes from April meeting approved by affirmation. 
3. Commemoration of Lydia Fecteau’s Service to Stockton – President Madan read 

Senate Executive’s Resolution to commemorate Lydia Fecteau’s service to Stockon. 
Motion unanimously approved. 

4. Presidential Task Force on Gender Based Violence Presentation Update. Dean Levy, 
Task force chair presented update on work of task force over the past year. Task 
force comprised of members from administration, faculty, staff and students who 
are assigned to the following 5 subcommittees: 

i. Culture of respect 
ii. Education 

iii. LGBQTA 
iv. Supportive resources and Services 
v. Title IX 

Task force will be extended for an additional year due to impact of the pandemic.  
Dean Levy reported Task Force has the following recommendations: 

1. Hiring of F.T. Administrative employee to support work of Task Force 
2. Hiring of a full time LGBTQA counselor 
3. 



2. Academic Policies- Emma Whit presented a summary of the report which 
includes the Grade Replacement Policy. Full report is on the Senate website. 

3. Academic Programs and Planning- summary of report was presented, full report 
is on Senate website. 

4. General Studies- John O’Hara presented summary of report which includes a 
summary of the 37 course proposals received in AY 2021-2022; the Middle 
States Assessment; faculty outreach efforts and the outcome of continued 
assessment General Studies curriculum. The full report can be found on the 
Senate website. 

5. Administration and Finance- Robin Mekonnen-Hernandez presented a summary 
of the report, full report is on the Senate website. 

6. Library- summary of report was presented, full report is on Senate website. 
7. Information and Technology- Helen Wei presented summary of report, full 

report is on the Senate website. Motion moved forward to endorse the 
Information and Technology committee’s recommendation regarding the 
potential LMS migration based on faculty preferences. Motion carried by 
unanimous vote, 22 yes, 0 no. 

8. Research and Professional Development- Justin O. presented summary of report, 
full report is on Senate website. 

9. Student Affairs- Lauren B. presented summary of report full report is on Senate 
website. 

III. Discussion and Informational Items 
1. Purchasing- various senators raised issue involving the use and approval of P cards 

for purchases (e.g., posters for presentations) and receiving denials for 
reimbursements (e.g., internet access during travel for conferences). Issue will be 
forwarded to Administration and Finance Committee to investigate and report back 
to Senate. 

2. R.I.S.E. Initiative and Faculty Involvement- Dr. Neuman gave a power point 
presentation s summarizing updates on the R.I.S.E. Initiative and review of the 
working groups.  R.I.S.E is the acronym for Research, Internships, Service Learning, 
Experiential Learning R.I.S.E is comprised of the following working groups: 
Assessment; Academic Integration; and Marketing for which Dr. Neuman is 
requesting faculty input. Dr. Neuman also provided the timeline R.I.S.E is currently 
following and the related goals: 

 Spring/Fall 2022 Soft Launch 
o Complete assessment 
o Develop codifying system 

 Fall 2023 Hard Launch 
o Implement curricular changes 

Dr. Neuman is seeking faculty input and participation in all components of R.I.SE. 



report will be presented to the Board and President’s Cabinet in June. The next step 
is to hold a listening session to review feedback from the Board and discuss what are 
the programing resources and priorities given the vision and identity for Stockton 
A.C. Provost Kahanov acknowledged and expressed her appreciation for the level of 
faculty participation in this project and contributing to a successful first year. 

4. UROC (Vaccination/Booster Update)- Peter Baratta gave an update on COVID 
protocol for Stockton during the summer session: 

a. Stockton will maintain the same protocol that was maintained during the 
spring and that faculty can request that students wear masks during class 
and students must comply. 

b. Employees will not be required to wear masks at meetings. 
c. Masks will be required when visiting public health areas and clinics 
d. Masks will be optional when riding the shuttle buses 
e.



 Attendance at Senate Meetings – there is increasing concern about the 
number of Senators who physically attend Senate meetings compared to via 
zoom. While there is no formal policy this a matter of concern and optics as 
often times there are more administrators in attendance than senators. 
 

7. Recognize new Senators- Senate President Madan officially recognized and 
welcomed all new Senators. 

 
8. Farewell to current Senators- Senate President officially recognized the senators 

whose terms end and expressed his appreciation and gratitude for their service. He 
also expressed his appreciation and gratitude to all continuing members of the 
Faculty Senate and Senate Executive for their ongoing commi


